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Northcoast Masonic

Trestleboard

 Ferndale Chapter No. 23

March is Membership Outreach month! 
Let your light shine!

Major dates to include on your March calendar:
	 March 13th – Stated Meeting. Deputy Grand 
Matron, Lisa McCombs, will make her Official Visit to 
our Chapter this date. It’s National Open Umbrella Day 
so expect surprises. Attire is Semi-formal. Refreshments 
will be served beforehand @ 6:45, provided by Diann. 
Our meeting begins at 7:30 p.m. Plans include proving 
the chapter, plus exemplification of the Examining 
Committee’s work and balloting. Postponed from last 
month, we will celebrate Brother Lee Astorino’s 25-year 
Eastern Star membership.
	 March 16th – Attend the very popular annual 
Scottish Rite Shrimp Feed and Silent Auction. The 
evening begins with Candied Shrimp about 5:30 p.m. @ 
River Lodge Conference Center, Fortuna. Price is $75 per 
person. Although tickets are available at the door, it is a 
great idea to get your ticket early from any Scottish Rite 
member. The silent auction is always a lot of fun!
	 March 30th – It’s Aebleskiver time! The Saturday 
before Easter, come one, come all to the Chapter’s 
annual Aebleskiver Breakfast and Boutique. We will serve 
breakfast from 8 to 11 a.m. at the Veterans Memorial 
Building, Ferndale. Pre-sale tickets are available and 
tickets are also available at the door. $12. Please turn 
in boutique items to Nancy Bay or Liz Lorig by Friday, 
March 29 so items can be priced and display planned.
	 We wish a very Happy Birthday to members 
celebrating birthdays in March! Kirby Bay, 3/18; Helene 
Nicholson, 3/20.

Nancy Bay, WM and Kirby Bay, WP

Flowers and colours everywhere,
 I am so glad that March is here. 

~ Anamika Mishra

Dear Brethren, Friends and Family,
	 With a tinge of nostalgia, we announce that this will be 
the final edition of the Trestleboard in its current format. 
We owe immense gratitude to Worshipful Brother Alan 
Smyth, whose tireless efforts have made this Trestleboard 
an invaluable source of information within our district. 
Regrettably, sustaining it in its present form has become 
untenable.
	 A few weeks ago, leaders from our district's lodges 
and concordant Masonic bodies convened to address 
this challenge. Through fruitful deliberations, we have 
unanimously decided to transition to a dynamic online 
version of the Trestleboard. This move promises more timely 
updates and enhanced information flow across the district.
	 Recognizing that not all members are inclined towards 
digital platforms, each group has pledged to ensure print 
copies are available upon request. As we finalize the details 
of the digital platform (which may already be resolved by 
the time you read this), your respective organizations will 
disseminate this crucial information.
	 To facilitate this transition, we recommend one of two 
actions:
1.      If you prefer the digital version, kindly confirm your 
email address with your organization to receive further 
updates.
2.      If you require a paper copy, please indicate your 
preference to your lodge or concordant body.

	 We extend heartfelt appreciation to Worshipful Brother 
Smyth for his dedication to the Trestleboard. We also 
express gratitude to our publisher, Airport Printing and 
Publishing for their unwavering commitment to producing 
the Northcoast Trestleboard over the years.
	 For any inquiries, please direct them to the leadership of 
your respective organization.

Fraternally yours,
Robert Pollard
Inspector, 105th Masonic District
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Brothers and Sisters—We encourage you to make donations to YOUR Northcoast Masonic Trestleboard to keep it coming to all 
members of the Masonic Family located in our beautiful Northcoast area. Donations made directly, as well as advertising sponsorships, 
are credited to your organization. You may use the coupon below to send in your contribution. Any amount is welcome and can be 
made in honor/memory of a friend or loved one. Every little bit helps—so please send what you can today!

THANK YOU DONORS!

2024
TrestleboardOlympics

Please remember that donations go to 
the organization of your choice to help 
defray their monthly costs of this im-
portant publication and your donation is 
noted in each month’s edition. You can 
make a donation in any amount, in your 
name, in memory of, in honor of or you 
can insert your business card (Business 
Card ads cost $10.00 per month)

Please make checks payable 
to: Your Own Organization 
and mail to:
Alan Smyth
c/o Six Rivers Lodge
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521

I would like to contribute to The Northcoast Trestleboard for the 2022 year at the following level:
	 BRONZE	 SILVER  	 GOLD  	 PLATINUM  	 DIAMOND
  	 up to $25	 $26-$50	 $51-$75	 $76-$100	 $101 or more
Enclosed is my donation in the amount of $ ____________________________________
Please credit this donation to my organization: __________________________________
Please list donation in the name of ____________________________________________
Donation is IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF: (circle one) ______________________________
I hereby grant permission to publish my name as a donor. Signature: ____________________________________________

The names above have been deemed to have granted consent because they have completed a donor form in the past.

import xls file do remove
trailing white
tabs

THE NORTHCOAST MASONIC TRESTLEBOARD
Published monthly as the Official Publication of the 101st and 105th Masonic Districts. Subscription price $15 per year to sojourn-
ers. Postage paid at Redding, CA 96049. The 15th of the month preceding date of issue is the deadline for all news items, photo-
graphs and advertising. Submissions after that date will not be included. All articles should be addressed to: Editor, Northcoast 
Trestleboard, P.O. Box 494160, Redding, CA 96049. Phone/Fax (call first for fax) (530) 226-9339 email: northcoasttrestleboard@
gmail.com. When sending by email, PLEASE PUT ONLY THE NAME AND NUMBER OF YOUR ORGANIZATION IN THE 
SUBJECT LINE. Do NOT put the month, or “Trestleboard” or anything else in the subject line. Remember that what you type is 
what gets printed. Please check spelling, grammar, punctuation and sentence structure, as well as capitalization. Items specific to 
the calendar should also be faxed separately or emailed to: northcoasttrestleboard@gmail.com

BRONZE
Michael W Alcorn 
Maxine & Harvey Ines 
	 IMO Art Bolton 
Margaret l Richmond 
Margie A Yates 
	 IMO Jim Yates 
Pamela M McClelland 
	 IHO Dan McClelland 
David & Beverly Anne Walden 
William & Anne S & C Dann 
Milton and Naomi Abbott Jr. 
Laura E Suchanek 
	 IMO June & Keith Murphy 
Lindley Lynn Casillas 
	 IMO Alex G. Cssillas Jr. 
Verner Laursen 
	 IMO Rasmus Laursen 
Anonymous 

SILVER
Barbara Kennedy 
	 IMO Robert & Ida Petersen 
Arlene Giraud 
	 IMO Lucky Reed 
Gae Geram 
Derith V Rochlitz 
	 IMO Alfred (Al) Breckenridge 
 Robert & Janet J & A Anderson 
 Victoria & Valman (Val) A & C Webster 
 Fred & Patricia R & l Tomlin 
 Lee R Ulansey 
 Patsy R Lake 

GOLD
Kirby L Bay 
	 IHO Deanna Bay 
Kenneth E Christiansen 
Elizabeth J Ferris 
Vearl G Shelman 
Jacqueline & Lawrence S & A Ford Jr. 

PLATINUM
Maureen & Norman L & H Sprankle 
Pamela J E Cavanagh 
Joseph G Wrigley 
	 IMO J Wrigley PM/ V. Wrigley 
James Kenny Morrison 

DIAMOND
Philip & Candi Glenn 
	 IMO Bob Lewis 
 Kaye Letchworth 
	 IMO Travis Howard Letchworth 
Gerry LaFance 
	 IMO Don & Maxine LaFaunce 
Philip & Diane Grunert 
	 IMO Jay & Wilda Grunert 
Jack E Morris 
Steven Blair 
Linde Ballentine 
James Kenney Morrison 
Martha A Peters 
Charles Wallz 
Robert H Rex 
Alan Jack Smyth 
	 IMO Jacque P Smyth  
	 & Patricia R Newell 
Kathleen Vertar 
	 IMO Michael J Vertar 
William Butrica 
	 IMO Marie Butrica 
Laurel L Seymour-Beebe 
	 IMO Patricia Seymour Chapter 207 
	 & Arthur Seymour Lodge 106 
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Don’t forget:

For spelling mistakes and missing digits

That you’ve included all your vital details (email, URL, 
etc)

If your design reaches all the way to the edge of the 
bleed (explained to the right, if you’re not sure)

The orientation of your design. To check, fold this 
page in half - do your designs face the right way up?

Please check:

The colour will look different on your screen to the final 
print.

This proof is not a print-ready file. Any images on this 
preview are high-resolution, but are not our full print 
resolution. So your final print will look even snazzier than it 
does already.

 

Bleed (your design should fill this)

Trim (this is where we aim to trim your 
cards)

Safe area (Make sure any important 
aspects of your design such as text and 
logos are inside of the safe area, 
otherwise they may be cut off)  

What do the symbols mean?

Read through our Frequently Asked 
Questions or contact our Customer Service 
Team at support.moo.com

Got a question?

NICHOLAS W. BERTELL
Financial Advisor

707-444-9212
nbertell@redwoodadvisor.com
923 3rd Street - Eureka, CA  95501
www.redwoodcoastfinancialpartners.com

Advisory Services offered through

Redwood Coast Financial Partners,

a Registered Investment Advisor.

FRONT BACK You'll get 200 of this design

Aahmes Redwood 
Shrine Club 

& Djinns Band

Welcome Nobles, Ladies, Brethren, Sisters,
	 We are getting ready for the Parades at this time. Let’s 
have a great year of fun and fellowship. Let’s support our 
philanthropy, the Shiners Hospital for Children and let’s have 
a great Parade.
	 Shriner’s Children Hospitals has once again been ranked 
nationally by pediatric orthopedics in the 2023-2024 Best 
Children’s Hospital. These Hospitals are designed to help 
families of children with rare or life-threatening illnesses, 
find the best medical care available.
	 We have been invited to do Balloons for the Toddy 
Thomas Middle school on March 22nd, they are having a 
Carnival that day. 
	 Our St. Patrick’s Dinner is on a hold at this time. The 
Shrimp Feed is on the same day, so we are looking for an 
alternate time and place. I will keep you advised.
	 The Shrimp feed is March 16th and tickets are now 
available now!!
	 I’m looking forward to seeing you all this year.

This Month’s Calendar: 
March 18th: Clown Meeting 6 P.M. Eel River Empire Lodge 
#147, Fortuna
March 21st: RSC Board Meeting 
March 22nd: Toddy Thomas Middle School Carnival 10:30AM    

Dan Martin, President Redwood Shrine Club
707-768-9147, dm34590@gmail.com

Salutations Masonic Family,
	 I trust this message finds you well. In 

reflecting on the recent installment of officers on Saturday, 
January 18th, 2024, at 7:30 pm, I am filled with gratitude for 
the camaraderie and support that enveloped the evening. A 
special thanks to Illustrious Frank Loui for his role as Master 
of Ceremonies and to Illustrious Larry Nicholson, our Valley's 
personal representative, for orchestrating the evening's 
proceedings.
	 Buster Garrison, your leadership as Venerable Master has 
been exemplary, and we extend our heartfelt appreciation 
for your dedication and service. The business meeting was 
productive, and the dinner, generously provided by Redwood 
Rohnerville OES, added a delightful touch to the evening.
	 Looking forward, mark your calendars for the Annual 
Shrimp Feed on Saturday, March 16th, 2024. Cocktails 
commence at 5:30 pm, followed by dinner at 6:30 pm. 
Indulge in as much peel-and-eat shrimp as your heart 
desires, alongside other delectable shrimp dishes. This year, 
we're excited to feature local ice cream from Jersey Scoops in 
Loleta!
	 Not only is this a fantastic evening of fellowship, but it's 
also an opportunity to contribute to a meaningful cause. The 
funds raised at the Shrimp Feed will go towards establishing 
a future Childhood Language Center. Your attendance and 
support are crucial, ensuring the success of this cherished 
tradition and advancing our commitment to making a 
positive impact.
	 Tickets for this not-to-be-missed event are $75. Kindly 
contact Larry Nicholson at 707-786-4559 to secure your 
tickets promptly. Your participation will directly contribute to 
the realization of our shared philanthropic goals.
	 In closing, I am humbled by the trust you have placed in 
my leadership as Venerable Master for 2024. Let us continue 
to strengthen our bonds as Scottish Rite Masons, upholding 

Scottish Rite Valley
of Northern California

the principles that guide us on our Masonic journey.

Fraternally yours,
Simon Rios, Venerable Master 2024



4

Printing * Graphics * Mailing * Promotional Products

(530) 226-9339
Gary & Tammy McPhetridge

Camellia Star Chapter at their 11/18/23 installation

Hello, and Happy Spring to Everyone!
	 At our February 7 "Be My Valentine" meeting, we had 
some lovely treats made by Brother Lee and shared with all 
of us.  We had some wonderful friends visit our Chapter and 
help with proving the Chapter!  Thank you to everyone who 
filled in stations, were our vouched for and unvouched for 
visitors, who helped set up and/or take down the Chapter, 
were part of the examining committee, and all the rest!  
Everyone was so appreciated!  Thank you!  And our new 
officers were terrific! 
	 Thank you to those of you who brought Valentine cards 
to send to our inactive members.  We really appreciate your 
participation in that project.
	 We discussed the Worthy Grand Matron's Official Visit 
on February 24 in Scotia and asked for volunteers to bring 
cookies or other dessert type refreshments, and Sisters Alice 
and Laird stepped up.  A special thanks, too, to Sister Lynnie 
from Arcata who said she would also donate a dozen cookies 
on Camellia Star's behalf!  Thanks, ladies!
	 We also discussed the AMI the following day, which 
was moved to Fortuna.  A soup luncheon was planned, and 
Brother Lee offered to make the soup from Camellia Star 
Chapter.  Thank you, Lee!
	 We had previously discussed a presentation of a 50-year 
pin in March; however, this is being postponed for now until 
we have time to nail down a date and a plan to make it really 
special.
	 The District-wide tea fundraiser for Paws for Purple 
Hearts is currently being planned for Saturday, June 8, at 
Humboldt Lodge, and will have a silent auction as well.  More 
on that to follow.
	 Our March 6 meeting will be themed "Swing Into Spring," 
and will be our Deputy's Official Visit.  We will exemplify 

Camellia Star 
Chapter No. 63

balloting that evening.  Attire is business casual (with the 
Deputy's blessing). 
	 For a head's up, April 3 will be a "Titanic Remembrance." 
	 May 1 ("May Day") will not only have a guest Worthy 
Matron but also a guest Worthy Patron (maybe) as both 
Joni and Lee will be galavanting abroad!  Sister Peggy had 
volunteered to stand in for our WM... before she realized the 
WP would also be gone.  Whatever happens that evening will 
be up to her, whether it be a full long-form meeting or an ante 
room meeting and game night, or something in between.  
	 Our June meeting will be our Memorial and a Tribute 
to our Star Points.  We'd love to have all Star Points from all 
Chapters come visit us for this special night!
	 "Spring is far more than just a changing of the seasons: 
it's a rebirth of the spirit." - Toni Sorenson

With Kindness and Love,
Joni Hewston, WM
Lee Astorino, WP
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Greetings brethren,
	 Last month’s rains caused some problems 
for our lodge. We discovered blocked storm 

water drains on the roof which resulted in some leaks in the 
building. A special thanks to Senior Warden Davin Bowerman 
and Brother Jacob Wright for going up there and identifying 
the issue. The Hall Association is now planning the cleaning 
and patching of the roof, so we are in good hands. 
	 We have some upcoming degrees, including the all-
important first degree. Please come out and support our 
candidate as he begins his masonic journey. March 14th is 
a First Degree for Mr. Blaine David O’Shaughnessy. March 
28th is a Second Degree for Brother Darren 
Albert Toland.
	 As some of you know, I like to read, and 
I have a fondness for quotes that convey 
wisdom and self-reflection. I recently 
stumbled across this little gem and wanted 
to share it with you. This quote strongly 
conveys what Freemasonry means to me: 
“Maybe I want someone to remember even a 
little bit about me. Being alive means having 
someone know about you and remember 
you.” 
	 This is one of the best things about our 
fraternity. The opportunity to strengthen 
our bonds every time we come to lodge 
and get to know your brothers, and make 
lifelong friends. 

	 Speaking of which, 
the next Humboldt 79 
mason I’d you to get to 
know is Brother Jacob 
Wright. 
	 Born in southern 
California near Long 
Beach, Jacob moved 
to Idaho at the age of 3 

where he lived for 8 years until his return 
to Los Angeles, California in his middle 
school years. There, he studied surveying 
and engineering. When he graduated high 
school, he started looking for a university 
to continue his education and discovered 
Humboldt County. He purchased some 
property here and after a time, moved his 
family from L.A. to our little community 
behind the redwood curtain. He has a “can 
do” attitude and was up on our lodge roof 
on Superbowl Sunday, cleaning debris out 
of the drains.  

Humboldt Lodge No. 79

Greetings brethren, 
 
Last month’s rains caused some problems for our lodge. We discovered blocked storm water drains on 
the roof which resulted in some leaks in the building. A special thanks to Senior Warden Davin 
Bowerman and Brother Jacob Wright for going up there and identifying the issue. The Hall Association is 
now planning the cleaning and patching of the roof, so we are in good hands.  
 
We have some upcoming degrees, including the all-important first degree. Please come out and support 
our candidate as he begins his masonic journey. 
  
March 14th is a First Degree for Mr. Blaine David O'Shaughnessy. 
March 28th is a Second Degree for Brother Darren Albert Toland. 
 
As some of you know, I like to read, and I have a fondness for quotes that convey wisdom and self-
reflection. I recently stumbled across this little gem and wanted to share it with you. This quote strongly 
conveys what Freemasonry means to me: 
 
“Maybe I want someone to remember even a little bit about me. Being alive means having someone 
know about you and remember you.”  
 
This is one of the best things about our fraternity. The opportunity to strengthen our bonds every time 
we come to lodge and get to know your brothers, and make lifelong friends.  
Speaking of which, the next Humboldt 79 mason I’d you to get to know is Brother Jacob Wright.  
 
Born in southern California near Long Beach, Jacob moved to Idaho at the age 
of 3 where he lived for 8 years until his return to Los Angeles, California in his 
middle school years. There, he studied surveying and engineering. When he 
graduated high school, he started looking for a university to continue his 
education and discovered Humboldt County. He purchased some property 
here and after a time, moved his family from L.A. to our little community 
behind the redwood curtain. He has a “can do” attitude and was up on our 
lodge roof on Superbowl Sunday, cleaning debris out of the drains.   
  
Jacob lives in Eureka with his wife, Karina and their children Emily and Josh. 
 
In his spare time, Jacob enjoys salmon and steelhead fishing with his daughter, spending time on 
Whiskeytown and Trinity Lakes, the ocean, and the many other outdoor activities that Humboldt County 
is known for. His son enjoys the winter sports but sadly, we’ve had more rain than snow this season. 
 
Jacob enjoys the comradery of our fraternity, knowing that there are brothers everywhere throughout 
the state. And since he travels frequently, he looks for opportunities to visit other lodges and meet 
masons outside of Humboldt County. 
 
Respectfully, 
Dan Sarver 
Master 
Humboldt Lodge No. 79 

 

 

Breakfast includes 

Aebleskivers 

Sliced Ham 

Fresh Fruit 

Juice 

Coffee or Tea 

Yummm!   

AEBLESKIVER BREAKFAST 
SATURDAY — MARCH 30, 2024 

8:00 am to 11:00 am 
 

VETERANS MEMORIAL BUILDING 
1100 Main Street, Ferndale 

 

Check out the boutique tables too! 

Breakfast is $12.00 for ages 12 and up 
 $6.00 for ages 6 to 11 

Free for children ages 5 and under 
 

Proceeds benefit the Fraternal Purposes of  
Ferndale Chapter  No. 23, Order of the Eastern Star 

 	 Jacob lives in Eureka with his wife, Karina and their 
children Emily and Josh.
	 In his spare time, Jacob enjoys salmon and steelhead 
fishing with his daughter, spending time on Whiskeytown 
and Trinity Lakes, the ocean, and the many other outdoor 
activities that Humboldt County is known for. His son enjoys 
the winter sports but sadly, we’ve had more rain than snow 
this season.
	 Jacob enjoys the comradery of our fraternity, knowing 
that there are brothers everywhere throughout the state. 
And since he travels frequently, he looks for opportunities 
to visit other lodges and meet masons outside of Humboldt 
County.

Respectfully,
Dan Sarver, Master
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Arcata Chapter
No. 207

Greetings Sisters and Brothers,
	 It is hard to believe that it is March already. Brother Jeff 
and I want to thank everyone for all their hard work this last 
month. We had so many things happening in February. 
	 First our Chapter along with Six Rivers Lodge held a going 
away dinner for Brother Alan Smyth on the 20th. Brother Alan 
has decided it is time to retire from his Secretary & Treasurer 
duties for many of our local masonic organizations and move 
to Visalia to be with his daughter. Needless to say, we will 
miss him greatly and cannot thank him for all his hard work 
over the years for our Masonic family. Then, on the 22nd we 
held an initiation ceremony for George Durfee.  As always 
everyone did a wonderful job and thank you to all those who 
filled offices for our chapter. Then, on the 24th, it was our 
Worthy Grand Matron and Worthy Grand Patron’s Official 
Visit to our District. The social style OV was held at the Scotia 
Lodge, highlighting the Inn, its history and the history of the 
Scotia area. This allowed us to invite family and friends as 
well as community members. Wait, we are not done yet, on 
the next day we had an All Members Instructional (AMI) at 
the Eel River Masonic Lodge in Fortuna. This was wonderful, 
as there has not been an AMI in this area for a while.  Having 
the Grand Officers up in our little corner of California is truly 
special.
	 March 7th is our next stated meeting with an Irish theme 
dinner at 6:30 and meeting at 7:30. I will be our Official Visit 
of the Deputy Grand Matron.  We hope all can come out to 
welcome Sister Lisa in her official capacity as our DGM for 
District 1. Meeting will be semi-formal and long form.  We 
will also hold a special election for the recently vacated 
Secretary's office.  Anyone wishing to hold this office, will 
need to let me know their intentions and to have their 
completed nomination form on the east dias by the beginning 
of the March stated meeting.  In the meantime, Brother Gary 
and I will take on the Secretary duties.  
	 Important update: Please note that the Chapter has 
a new email address.  It will take some time to switch the 
emailing's over to this new email address, however, please 
feel free to use this address and to look for emails from 
this address in the near future.  Our new email address is, 
arcata207oes@gmail.com and I will be monitoring this.  
	 We want to say welcome to Brother George, everyone 
is looking forward to getting to know you. Brother Alan, we 
will miss you, but we know you are starting another new 
adventure.
	 In honor of Saint Patrick’s Day here is an old Irish blessing:
May you have all the happiness and luck that life can hold—
and at the end of your rainbows may you find a pot of gold.

Star Love,
Heidi Quintrell, WM
Jeff White, PM

	January 15 was our first meeting of the term 
- a regalia meeting with instruction by our Deputy. 
	 January 28 the Daughters gathered to discuss some 
proposed changes to the Job's Daughters Ritual, and 
enjoyed some refreshments while giving their opinions on 
the subject.
	 February 5 was a business meeting at which we began 
planning for Grand Bethel in June, a corn hole competition 
with the Lodge, and were asked for suggestions as to what 
fun and fundraising events we might like to try.  
	 February 19 was a regalia meeting.  In March we will pay 
tribute to our founder at one of our meetings.
	 In April we hope to take part in the Rhododendron 
Parade and invite the Ukiah Bethel to come participate with 
us and maybe have an overnight the night before the parade.  
	 On May 25 is our Grand Guardian's Official Visit in the 
Ukiah area where we are planning a service project which 
will include Bethels from Eureka, Ukiah, Richmond, San 
Francisco, Antioch, Orinda, and Benicia.  That evening is the 
Grand Bethel Librarian's reception in Ukiah.  The following 
day (May 26) we will have a reception for our own Mrs. Sally 
Hansen, Grand 1st Messenger.  More details to follow.
	 Then in late June, we are off to Grand Bethel in Visalia, to 
have fun and create wonderful memories.
	 If you know of a girl ages 10-19 who might be interested in 
joining our Bethel and enjoying these sorts of activities with 
us, please let us know.  Please contact our Bethel Guardian, 
Mrs. Heidi Quintrell, at 707-443-7305.  We would love to meet 
them and include them in the fun!

Thank you, and enjoy the coming Spring!
Bethel No. 86 Eureka

Bethel No. 86,
Job’s Daughters

Bethel No. 86 Eureka at Installation on January 7, 2024
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Christie Smith and Kim Poulter receiving their Service awards. 
With  them are DGM Lisa Coombs and WP Ken Poulter.

Sisters and Brothers,
	 At our February meeting the Chapter gave 

two Service Awards. Both Sister Kim and Sister Christie 
are very deserving of this award. They are always available 
to Masonic and Scottish Rite dinners. Christie is serving as 
Associate Matron, and Kim is serving as Worthy Matron for 
the second consecutive year, but this wasn’t her first time to 
go through the line. Congratulations to both.
	 The Official Visit of Worthy Grand Matron Christine Huff 
and Worthy Grand Patron Larry Orozco was held the end of 
February at the Scotia Lodge. It was a wonderful evening 
getting to know the Grand Family and learn about the lumber 
town of Scotia and the surrounding area.
 

 
 						      1910

	 The day after the OV, an All Members’ Instructional was 
held at the Eel River Empire Lodge. This gave our members a 
chance to learn more about our order, and to see the Grand 
Officers perform ritual work. 
 	 At the last meeting, the Worthy Matron showed the gavel 
she would be using for the rest of her term, and told us why 
it was special to her. The gavel was used by Wilda Grunert 
and Al Pollard in 1974 when they served as Worthy Matron 

                    
 
 
 
                   Sisters and Brothers, 
 At our February meeting the Chapter gave 
two Service Awards. Both Sister Kim and Sister 
Christie are very deserving of this award. They are 
always available to Masonic and Scottish Rite 
dinners. Christie is serving as Associate Matron, 
and Kim is serving as Worthy Matron for the second 
consecutive year, but this wasn’t her first time to go 
through the line. Congratulations to both. 
 The Official Visit of Worthy Grand Matron 
Christine Huff and Worthy Grand Patron Larry 
Orozco was held the end of February at the Scotia 
Lodge. It was a wonderful evening getting to know 
the Grand Family and learn about the lumber town 
of Scotia and the surrounding area. 
  

                                      
                                                    1910 
      The day after the OV, an All Members’ 
Instructional was held at the Eel River Empire 
Lodge. This gave our members a chance to learn 
more about our order, and to see the Grand Officers 
perform ritual work.  
      At the last meeting, the Worthy Matron showed 
the gavel she would be using for the rest of her 
term, and told us why it was special to her. The 
gavel was used by Wilda Grunert and Al Pollard in 
1974 when they served as Worthy Matron and 
Worthy Patron. Both played an important part in 
Kim’s growing up in the Masonic Family. 
      The theme for the March meeting is, 
What country did your ancestor’s come from? We 
will share a little about each of our ancestry  
during the meeting. We would love  
to hear about your ancestor’s.   
     The March meeting will also be the Official Visit 
of the Deputy Grand Matron. We would like to have 
a good turnout for Sister Lisa. It will also give you a 
chance to see our officers perform some of the ritual 
work. 

      March Events: 
 6 – Masonic Dinner (6:30) 
 14 – Official Visit of the Deputy Grand 
                                Matron (7:30) 
 
                        May your blessings outnumber 

                      The Shamrocks that grow 

                           And may trouble avoid you 

                                 Wherever you go 

 
   Kim Poulter WM        Ken Poulter WP 
                Karen Parlato, Sec.      
                                             

Rohnerville-Redwood
Chapter No. 76

and Worthy Patron. Both played an important part in Kim’s 
growing up in the Masonic Family.
	 The theme for the March meeting is, 
What country did your ancestor’s come 
from? We will share a little about each 
of our ancestry during the meeting. We 
would love to hear about your ancestor’s. 
	 The March meeting will also be the Official Visit of the 
Deputy Grand Matron. We would like to have a good turnout 
for Sister Lisa. It will also give you a chance to see our officers 
perform some of the ritual work.
March Events:
	 6 – Masonic Dinner (6:30)
	 14 – Official Visit of the Deputy Grand Matron (7:30)

 

Kim Poulter WM Ken Poulter WP
Karen Parlato, Sec. 

                    
 
 
 
                   Sisters and Brothers, 
 At our February meeting the Chapter gave 
two Service Awards. Both Sister Kim and Sister 
Christie are very deserving of this award. They are 
always available to Masonic and Scottish Rite 
dinners. Christie is serving as Associate Matron, 
and Kim is serving as Worthy Matron for the second 
consecutive year, but this wasn’t her first time to go 
through the line. Congratulations to both. 
 The Official Visit of Worthy Grand Matron 
Christine Huff and Worthy Grand Patron Larry 
Orozco was held the end of February at the Scotia 
Lodge. It was a wonderful evening getting to know 
the Grand Family and learn about the lumber town 
of Scotia and the surrounding area. 
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      The day after the OV, an All Members’ 
Instructional was held at the Eel River Empire 
Lodge. This gave our members a chance to learn 
more about our order, and to see the Grand Officers 
perform ritual work.  
      At the last meeting, the Worthy Matron showed 
the gavel she would be using for the rest of her 
term, and told us why it was special to her. The 
gavel was used by Wilda Grunert and Al Pollard in 
1974 when they served as Worthy Matron and 
Worthy Patron. Both played an important part in 
Kim’s growing up in the Masonic Family. 
      The theme for the March meeting is, 
What country did your ancestor’s come from? We 
will share a little about each of our ancestry  
during the meeting. We would love  
to hear about your ancestor’s.   
     The March meeting will also be the Official Visit 
of the Deputy Grand Matron. We would like to have 
a good turnout for Sister Lisa. It will also give you a 
chance to see our officers perform some of the ritual 
work. 
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                           And may trouble avoid you 

                                 Wherever you go 
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                Karen Parlato, Sec.      
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ARCATA #207
1st Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Heidi Quintrell  707-443-7305
WP - Jeff White 707-834-3063
AM - Lisa McCombs 707-834-3026
AP - Gary Quintrell 707-443-7305
S - Alan J. Smyth 707-822-1211
2024

FERNDALE #23
2nd Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Nancy Bay 707-845-1658
WP - Kirby Bay 707-845-1657
AM -  Liz Lorig 707-599-7521
AP - Larry Nicholson 707-834-9015
S - Helene Nicholson 707-496-5951
2024

ROHNERVILLE-REDWOOD #76
2nd Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Kim Poulter - 707-298-4322
WP - Ken Poulter 707-617-0073
AM - Christie Smith 707-496-8171
AP - 
S - Karen Parlato 707-725-3532
2024

CAMELLIA STAR #63
1st Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Joni Hewston 707-499-9478
WP - Lee Astorino 707-362-0377
AM - 
AP - Michael Biesen 707-442-7437
S - Peggy Mecham-Carlotti 707-499-1037
2024

DEPUTY GRAND MATRON — Lisa McCombs - Arcata #207 - Phone 707-834-3026 - email: lisahhh36@gmail.com

101st Masonic District
c/o Six Rivers Masonic Lodge
251 Bayside Road
Arcata, CA 95521
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HUMBOLDT Lodge #79
P.O. Box 197,
Eureka 95502

Phone: 443-3079
humboldtLodge79.org

STATED MEETING
FIRST THURSDAY 7:00 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Daniel V. Sarver (DeAnn)
707-296-0418
3550 N St.
Eureka, CA. 95503
SENIOR WARDEN
Davin J. Bowerman (Gaosong)
707-672-2111
735 4th ST.
Eureka, CA. 95501
JUNIOR WARDEN
James B. Briggs PM (Traci)
707-834-7739
785 Hilman Dr.
Eureka, CA. 95503
TREASURER
Douglas A. Brown (Toni)
707-502-8939
2418 Golf Course Rd.
Bayside, CA. 95524
SECRETARY
William J. Lambo PM (Sandy)
H. 707-442-7355
C. 707-672-9218
410 Herrick Ave.
Eureka, CA. 95503
wjsklambo@gmail.com

2024

EEL RIVER EMPIRE
Lodge #147

P.O. Box 51, Fortuna 95540
Phone: 725-2355
STATED MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY, 7:30 PM
DINNER 6:30 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Michael Flockhart
Box 315
Hydesville, CA 95547-0315
Email: mflock4@hotmail.com
Phone: 707-768-3410
Cell: 707-502-1146
SENIOR WARDEN
Jayme Gonzales
1004 Ivy Ln.
Fortuna, CA 95540
Phone: 707-382-6978
jgonzo2050@suddenlink.net
JUNIOR WARDEN
Simon Rios
1752 Meadowlark Ct
Fortuna, CA 95540-3454
Phone: 707-845-5652
Cell: 707-845-5652
art@simonrios.com
TREASURER
Philip Aycock
707-499-1186
140 Webster St.
Rio Dell, CA 95562
SECRETARY
Richard H. Sweet, PM
707-764-3626
707-460-8557 Cell
394 Cherry Ln., Rio Dell 95562
wb6myf57@yahoo.com

2024

FERNDALE Lodge #193
P.O. Box 1265,

Ferndale 95536
STATED MEETING
SECOND MONDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Lee Astorino, PM
707-362-0377
517 15th St.
Eureka, CA 95501
SENIOR WARDEN
Larry Nicholson, PM (Helene)
707-834-9015
4271 Grizzly Bluff Rd.
Ferndale, CA 95536
nicholsonlarry04@gmail.com
JUNIOR WARDEN
David C. Petersen PM
707-733-5575
1975 Copenhagen Rd.
Loleta, CA 95551
TREASURER
Kirby L. Bay, PM (Nancy)
707-786-9563
1907 Crosby Rd.
Ferndale 95536
SECRETARY
Jim Grinsell, PM (Susan)
707-786-9590
P.O. Box 802
Ferndale 95536
j_and_w@frontiernet.net

 2023

105th Masonic District Inspector: Robert Pollard, PM (Leia)
1969 Elmwood Pl., McKinleyville, CA 95519 Ph: 707-362-1991

Assistant Grand Lecturer Division I: Gary Quintrell, PM
2355 Bongio Ct., Eureka 95503 Ph. 443-7305

email: GQHQ@suddenlink.net

next Trestleboard deadline: Friday, March 15th at 5:00pm

SIX RIVERS Lodge #106
251 Bayside Rd.,

Arcata 95521
Phone: 822-1211
STATED MEETING
FIRST TUESDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
George H Durfee PM
530-262-0986
1008 Azalea Avenue
McKinleyville Ca 95519
pastmtr1o@gmail.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Steven M Jacobs PM
707-839-2186
800 Sawdust Trail
McKinleyville Ca 95519
kf6flc@hughes.net
JUNIOR WARDEN
Gabriel A Vaughn PM
707-834-0173
1300 Sunset Avenue
Arcata, Ca 95521
gabriel@mailvaughn.com
TREASURER
Gary R. Quintrell PM
707-443-7305
2355 Bongio Court
Eureka CA 95503
SECRETARY
Alan J. Smyth, PM
707-822-1211
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521-6463
sixriverslodge106@gmail.com

2024


